
 
 
 

King’s High School            Te Kura Tuarua o Kīngi 
Daily Notices        Panui o Te rā 
Friday 23rd February 2024                                                                                  Paraire 23rd Pēpuere 2024 
 

All/Te Katoa 
 
TIMETABLE DAY – Whā 
 
OTAGO SECONDARY SCHOOL ATHLETIC CHAMPS 2024 - Can all boys who entered the 2023 
Otago Secondary Schools Athletic Champs meet Mr Bannister in the new GYM at interval TODAY. 
If you are unable to make the meeting please email: directorofsport@kingshigh.schoool.nz  
 
MUSIC INSTRUMENT LESSONS – TODAY is Drums. MONDAY will be Flute, Cello and Piano. The 
timetables have been emailed out and are on the Music Room windows. 
 
SUMMER READING LOANS - A reminder that your Summer reading loans are now overdue. 
Please return these to the library TODAY. Students are also reminded to check school emails for 
regular overdue book reminders from the library. The first two emails are sent to students, then 
the 3rd and 4th reminders are sent to caregivers. 
 
BOOK GANG -  Book Gang meets TODAY in L1 at lunchtime. Bring your lunch and come along to 
join in with those who share a love of reading and books.  
 
BREAKFAST CLUB CANCELLED – No Breakfast Club today, but there will be buns in the Student 
Support Centre at interval. 
 
SHAKESPEARE COMPETITION - AUDITION CALL ! If you're keen to give the 15-minute 
Shakespeare scene a shot this year, please grab an audition slip from Mr McKenzie or Ms 
Welvaert in the Drama Room. The winning team from the Otago competition goes on to an 
amazing trip to Wellington over King's Birthday weekend! Auditions will be after school TODAY 
in the Drama Room - all the info you need will be on the audition slip. 
 
KING’S HIGH SCHOOL CLIMBING CLUB - If you are interested in joining the KHS Climbing Club, 
please see Mr Kyle in A11 or email at nk@kinghigh.school.nz. If there is enough interest, we will 
secure one (or 2) climbing sessions at Resistance Climbing in Moray Place.   
 
KING’S OF THE PACIFIC FONO - The first King’s of the Pacific FONO for this year, is going to be 
held at the PAC, Wednesday the 28th of February from (6 to 7pm). This is going to be the first of 
the year and it would be appreciated if our families were to attend this event (especially Year 
9’s). If you do have any questions about this event please see either Mr Tudreu or Mr Tupa’i for 
further details.  
 
CREATIVE WRITING CLUB - Writing is a craft. If you want to become a craftsman and a 
wordsmith, come to C6 on Monday at lunchtime. Dr Gibson and Mrs Tenci are running a club for 
budding writers. We'll work on generating ideas, plots, characters and stories. You'll get 
feedback on your work and give others feedback too. There will also be opportunities to 
showcase your writing and enter competitions. If you have any questions, please see or email Dr 
Gibson at gi@kingshigh.school.nz 
 
CHRISTIAN GROUP  - Is starting up next week, meeting every Tuesday lunchtime in A3. Anyone 
is welcome, even if you are not a Christian but are interested in learning about Christianity. There 
will often be some free food while we have our discussions.  
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CROSS COUNTRY - The Cross Country season is upon us and we are looking for boys who may 
be interested in representing King's in the in the Otago Schools' Cross Country Series, both 
competitively and socially. Please meet in Mr White’s Room (B2) at lunchtime next Tuesday if 
you are interested. This includes all runners from last year. If you can’t make it, or have any 
questions, email Mr White (wt@kingshigh.school.nz). ; both socially and competitively. 
 

Senior/Tuakana  
 
ID CARDS – Seniors can now pay and order their ID Card at the student office ($13). 
 
LINCOLN UNIVERSITY -  If you are considering Lincoln University as an option for studying next 
year, or would like to know more, and would like to meet with their Liaison Officer, please let Mrs 
Campbell know ASAP this week so a time can be made. You can email her at 
careers@kingshigh.school.nz. Lincoln offer some great sports scholarships to students. 
 

Junior/Teina 
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